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BUNDOORA PRE- SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

Hi families,  www.bundoorapreschool.com.au  

Facebook.com/BundooraPreschool  

 
With only a month or two of 2018 to go, we continue to ask that parents consider 

joining our kinder committee for 2019. The kindergarten Annual General Meeting 

(AGM) on Thursday 15 November, 2018. A renewed Committee of Management will 

be elected. Here is a link to our  position summaries  and a link to a  nomination form . 

 

If you are considering putting your hand up and being a volunteer on our           

committee, I do understand that committing to being on the kinder committee may 

not at first be something you feel you can fit into your already very busy life; I 

know how that feels.   Early on, I wondered if I could contribute in a meaningful 

way. But a good friend encouraged me to put my hand up back in 2013. They spoke 

about making more local connections and feeling like they wanted to contribute 

more to a local community service as a volunteer... So, I put my hand up.   

 

A lovely and unexpected result from volunteering was to have met so many others 

who are like -minded. I may say with confidence that I have formed some          

wonderful and supportive friendships, I have learnt many many new things, and I 

can meaningfully observe and support more closely, the highly -skilled staff that 

contribute to the fantastic development of my little tribe... That sense of        

contributing to a greater process, with such noble intentions (as well as donating 

cardboard boxes, milk cartons and time at my computer) along with other invested 

folk feels pretty humbling and pretty fantastic.  

So please come along to the AGM with an open mind and think about whether you 

can support the kinder to continue to be great. It is extra work, but the benefits 

are life -long. 

 

There are a few great things happening this term inside and outside of kinder. The 

teacher's reports will give you more information, but please support our kinder by 

coming along to the Halloween Twilight Market on Wednesday 31 October,       

Watsonia Hall on Lambourn Road, 6pm - 9pm. Flyer attached to this news. Also, our 

kinder is taking orders for Calendars and Diaries and Tea -towels to commemorate 

your child's artwork and time at kinder. Always a staple for Christmas presents! 

Melamine plates should be on their way to us again later in the year.  

 

We look forward to we seeing you at the AGM.  P lease get in touch if you need to 

discuss any matters with me at president@bundoorapreschool.com.au. 

 

Kind regards,  

Jaci De Fazio   

October 2018  

TERM 4  

8th Oct ñ  14 Dec 

2018  

 

Upcoming Events  

 

* Halloween Market  

Wednesday 31 October  

6-9pm 

 

* Melbourne Cup Day 

(Public Holiday) ð 

Tuesday 6 November  

 

* Family BBQ  

Friday 23 November  

 

* Last kinder session  

Joeys: Friday 14 

December  

Possums: Thursday 13 

December  

Koalas: Friday 14 

December  

 

* End of year concert 

and party  

Joeys: Monday 17 

December  

Possums: Tuesday 18 

December  

Koalas: Wednesday 19 

December  

 

A message from our President...  

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1pgeJBLHQyPYsFSx0Z2xHzdW0DlvXLiHt
https://drive.google.com/open?id=15gIrtAytIMYgAwnQarwZFiIn1luMr2Ak
mailto:president@bundoorapreschool.com.au
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Kinder Fees  

Please note that term four fees for 2018 are now overdue  

3 year old kinder program  $385  

4 year old kinder program  $395*  
 

When payment is made by direct deposit, your child's individual EFT Reference Code must be used.   The code is 

made up of all capitals with the first four letters of your child's last name followed by the first six letters of your 

child's first name, e.g. Lesley Barker = EFT REFERENCE CODE: BARKLESLEY.  
 

Account Name:  Bundoora Pre - school Association Incorporated  

Commonwealth Bank BSB:  063 590   Account Number:  1006 1414  

The Halloween Market is almost here and we need your help! 

This is a fabulously fun night, with loads of activities and 

market stalls. It will be a great night, but we can't do it 

alone. This is our biggest fundraiser for the year and we are 

looking for volunteers to help to make the night a success. 

We appreciate any help you can give, whether that is for a 

full shift, or whatever time you can spare.  This is one of the 

very last opportunities that you can complete in order to 

have your Maintenance Levy returned at the end of the 

year, so don't miss out! http://signup.com/go/kENqTfq  

 

HALLOWEEN MARKET CAKE STALL  

  

We would like all families to consider baking something that could be sold at the cake stall.  

 **Baked goods must have No Cream or need refrigeration**  

 We would love both sweet and savory items.  If youõre feeling creative you can package them up ready for sale. We 

are pricing these items at very affordable prices so you do decide to package them yourself, please make them 

smallish packages. This is reduce our workload on Tuesday night.  

 

If you deliver your baked goods in a container, please label it and you can pick it up again from the kinder on 

Wednesday 31 October or Thursday 1  November.  

  

**The baked goods can be dropped off to KINDER ON TUESDAY 30  OCTOBER before 5pm**  

If you have any questions, please call Amy on 0412 063 169 or Natalie on 0434049269.  

 

 

THANKYOU BBQ  

 

Our annual thank you BBQ will take place with David Kauffman the Magician 

present.  

 

Date: Friday 23 November  

Time: 5.30pm 

Cost: $ 5 per adult. Children free  

Invitations with lucky door prize tickets will come home in next couple of weeks . 

Fundraiser  

http://signup.com/go/kENqTfq
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Annual General Meeting  

You are hereby invited to attend Bundoora Pre -schoolõs Annual General Meeting.  

Date:  Thursday 15 November 2018  

Time:  Sign in from  6.30pm.  Meeting at  7.00pm sharp 

Venue:  The Palace ð Building 3  

 Bundoora Primary School  

 Balmoral Avenue, Bundoora, 3083  

 

Enter Bundoora Primary School from gate on Balmoral Avenue. Due to building work 

occurring at the school, entry from Bendoran Ave is restricted.   

 

Please note: children are NOT required to attend the AGM.  

 

Logo clothing has arrived!  

Order forms will be available within the AGM Information Packs, but stock has 

arrived. So if you would like to discuss this with us, please email me 

at  president@bundoorapreschool.com.au  or discuss this with the staff at 

kinder.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Orientation Day 2018 (for 2019 groups)  
Our Pre -school Orientation Day will take place on Friday 23 November 2018. Information distributed to families at 

the AGM will contain more details, but if you have a child enrolled in 2019, please mark this date  

Dates to note for Bundoora Pre - school -  Term one, 2019:       

Important dates for 2019 families, term one 2019 to note:  

Interview Days begin Wednesday 30 January, and last for three days  

Kindergarten sessions begin Monday 4 February 2019  

Pre-school Open Day (Banyule) is Saturday 23 February 2019  

Information distributed to families at the AGM will contain more details about your child's starting dates and 

times   

Watering Roster 2018  
 

October 27/28  OõReilly Thomas  Mrs Katy Destro  

November 3/4  Partridge  Cooper  Mr Kane Partridge  

November 10/11  Peattie  Evan  Ms Lauren Abuzaid  

November 17/18 (W. Bee)  Ray Indigo  Mrs Jillian Ray 

November 24/25  Reid Elisabeth  Mrs Tenielle Reid  

December 1/2  Savari  Diana  Mrs Sedigheh Obeidavi  

December 10/11  Soe Kaung Sat Nyein  Mr Nay Soe  

December 17/18 (Sch Hol)  Vakulcyzk  Charlotte  Mrs Brooke Vakulcyzk  

December 24/25 (Christmas)  Wilson Sarah  Mr Rowan Wilson  

December 31/January 1 2019  Zheng  Xi Rui Ms Xiao Han  

mailto:president@bundoorapreschool.com.au
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JOEY Group News  

The children have grown and further developed their skills in many areas since 

the beginning of the year! They are more confident with one another and are 

enjoying one anotherõs company in play. They are comfortable with the kinder 

routine and move about with a sense of belonging. Itõs really lovely to see! 

 

It was lovely how well the children settled after the   

holidays. We were really impressed with the way they 

explored the activities set out for them. We especially 

liked the way they approached the cutting activity of the 

sun and a flower and they are further exploring what they 

can add to their ongoing outdoor play.  

 

Last term the children enjoyed bringing their teddy bear 

or special toy to kinder. They made them dance to the 

song ôTeddy Bear, Teddy Bear, turn aroundõ and introduced them by name to all 

the Joeys while sitting in a circle. They also enjoyed caring for them in the 

Teddy Bear Hospital. On the last day of term, the children enjoyed a Teddy 

Bearõs Picnic with some yummy teddy bear food and biscuits during afternoon 

tea time.  

 

We planted some pumpkin seeds in the big blue tub outside and will continue to experiment 

with planting pumpkin seeds, alfalfa sprout seeds and flower seeds. The children will be able 

to observe the flowers growing from seed and then plant them in the garden and continue 

to care and enjoy them throughout next year as well.  

 

Animals on the Move  visited on Friday 19 October and was a wonderful experi-

ence for the children and families! It was really a memorable experience to hold, 

pat and feed the different animals. There was a black and brown piglet, a goose, 

ducks, 2 goats, 2 lambs, Milky Way the calf, chicks, rabbits and guinea pigs. Some 

children found it difficult to stay in the animal pen with the animals acting in 

such unpredictable ways! Mostly, they did well. We learnt a lot by observing the 

animals and listening to Kat and Steve, the animal handlers, explain the different 

food the animals eat and how they like to be held or patted.  

 

The eggs and incubator have arrived!! The children will have the opportunity to observe the life cycle of a chicken. 

It was a huge highlight to see a chick hatch from the egg. The children were surprised to see the baby chick wet 

and so tired after pecking its way out of the egg and push itself out of the shell. Soon it will be able to join the 

other chicks. We now have 7 beautiful, healthy, fluffy, brown and yellow chicks.                                                                 

The children will be able to hold 

and care for them when they get a 

big stronger.  

 

Please remember to leave a sunhat 

in the childrenõs bags. Thank you.  

Dani and GraŮynka  
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POSSUM Group News  

Hi everyone! We finished Term 3 off with a celebration of Footy Colours and Hot Chip 

Day. We chatted about the football codes and shared stories. The children enjoyed 

sharing their football team and stood proudly for a photo. The hot chips were clearly the 

highlight! Such a fun time and a great opportunity to talk about team effort and         

sportsmanship.  

 

To support mathematical skills we have included a numeracy table which will be modified 

regularly to engage children in a range of numeracy skills: counting, numeral recognition, 

spatial relations, one to one correspondence and measurement. The children have also 

completed two tasks to consolidate spatial relations and shape discrimination. We have 

also played a probability game as a group using a dice and a sheet to record ôdataõ. The 

children then participated in their own individual game. It was wonderful to see the    

independence in following the ôrulesõ of the activity and completing the task as well as 

the independent counting and numeral writing.  

 

We are beginning to look at lifecycles. The eggs arrived yesterday and we should have 

ten chicks by the end of the week. The egg hatching program provides so many          

opportunities for learning and I look forward to observing this unfold over the next two 

weeks. It was wonderful to see the childrenõs attention as the process for hatching was 

explained and so many great questions were asked. This demonstrates a wonderful     

interest and great capacity for processing the information and extending thinking to 

further investigate. Such an amazing process which we as adults take for granted at 

times.  

 

Currently we are also focusing on time and measurement as we develop awareness of  lifecycles and await the   

hatching of the eggs. Attention will be given to change over time and comparisons with what happens with humans as 

opposed to chickens and other animals. Shortly we will also plant bean seeds and tomato plants and we will track the 

changes as they grow. It is important to take advantage of numeracy all around us and to draw childrenõs attention 

to this. Practising mathematical skills in relation to childrenõs interests and to their everyday experiences makes is 

more meaningful and fun. Puzzles will also incorporate numeral recognition and patterns.  

 

We shared Fatherõs and Special Friendõs evening. Once again this was a special celebration. It is always so lovely to 

have the Fathers attend to play with their children. Such lovely interactions and uninhibited participation. I would 

like to thank all of our visitors for helping to make the kinder experience a wonderful opportunity for the children.  

 

We look forward to a great term ahead. Lots of dates to remember. I hope the list of Dates for your Calendar will 

be a help to you all. Please share your feedback with us at any time.  

Cathrine, Melinda, Silvana, Lyn, Nicole and Ros   
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POSSUM DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR.  
 

¶ Monday 22 October: DRY ICE WITH AMY  

 

¶ Tuesday 23 October: COMMUNITY WALK. Parent support required.  Forms to be returned by Monday 

22  October.  

 

¶ Tuesday 30 October: Ros Doutre absent for Transition Statement writing  

 

¶ Wednesday 31 October: HALLOWEEN MARKET  

 

¶ Thursday 1 November: Ros absent Transition Statement writing  

 

¶ Tuesday 6  November: Cup Day 

 

¶ Thursday 8 November: INCURSION: MUSEUM - DINOSAURS AND FOSSILS  

 

¶ Tuesday 13  November: INCURSION:  DRAMA TOOLBOX - TIDDALICK THE FROG  

 

¶ Thursday 15  November: ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

 

¶ Tuesday 20  November: BIKE DAY. Parent help required.  

 

¶ Friday 23  November: ORIENTATION DAY for children attending in 2019  

 

¶ Friday 23 November: Kinder END OF YEAR BBQ  

 

¶ Tuesday 27 November: GRANDPARENTS AND SPECIAL FRIENDõS DAY 

 

¶ Thursday 13 December: Final regular kinder session for the Possums  

 

¶ Tuesday 18  December: END OF YEAR PARTY AND ôCONCERTõ 

 

¶ Thursday 20 December: Clean up day. We look forward to your help on the day.                                    

Thank you in anticipation.  

 

Cathrine, Melinda, Silvana, Lyn, Nicole and Ros   
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Koala Group News  

The Koala children have come back full of enthusiasm after the holiday break.   

They have been eager to re -establish their friendships and to continue to            

explore the kindergarten environment.  Many of the children noticed and          

commented on the changes that had been made to the room.  This term we have 

extended our dedicated Literacy table that has many different resources           

available for the  children to access at any time.  I have also changed the          

childrenõs sign in/out name cards by removing the photos.  This challenges the 

children to actually read their names.  It is particularly challenging to those 

children who share the same first letters with others as it prevents just            

recognising the first letter!  While most children easily recognise their own 

name, it is an extra challenge for them to recognise the names of their 

friends...but they are really enjoying trying!  We are also introducing a         

dedicated numeracy table for the children to explore maths related games and 

props and we will continue to maintain and add to this table throughout the 

term.  

 

At this time of the year it is fantastic to look back and see how far the whole 

group has come as social relationships blossom.  Children are becoming more    

confident in the environment and their friendships and they are very busy play-

ing social games, across many different play areas.  Generally the interactions are becoming more focussed and the 

scenarios more complex as the children grow more capable of maintaining play    scenarios without as much adult 

scaffolding.  The Koala group is very eager to learn and seize on new props provided with enthusiasm and creativity.  

The various group sizes of small group activities also helps to promote the verbal and non -verbal communication de-

velopment of these increasingly social children, providing them with opportunities to share stories with, negotiate 

with, observe, explain to, demonstrate for and help their peers.  

 

It is fantastic to see many of the Koala children working together towards a common 

goal.  Sometimes this may be a concrete task like a jigsaw puzzle with only one cor-

rect answer and other times it might be a made up game which can have adjustments 

as new friends with new ideas come and join in.  Both these examples are wonderful 

opportunities for children to develop their communication skills through lots negotia-

tion, their emotion regulation as they cope with dissention from their peers and their 

social development as they feel more connected to their peer group.   

Marijke, GraŮynka and Silvana 

 

 


